MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

NOVEMBER 10, 2014
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on November 10, 2014 , and called to order by Chairman  Alper  at 7:38 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





Larry Alper



Vice Chairman




John Faracco
Commissioner




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner


 

Peter Peluso
District Secretary/ Treasurer        

Lisa Garraway   
District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

In Attendance




Lori Ann Messino

Chief






Frank Cuoco




2nd Asst. Chief




Tom Quagliara
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Alper
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of October 27, 2014 made by
Comm. Faracco, seconded by Comm. Schmidt, with all in favor.
District Secretary notes receipt of October 2014 PCR’s.

Received from Chief Quagliaria copies of 9 new member files.   8 new members have completed their physicals.
Motion to approve 2% increase for full time and part time dispatchers commencing January 1, 2015, made by Comm. Schmidt Seconded by Comm. Faracco, with all in favor.

11/10/14

Motion to amend 2015 budget line item for F/T dispatchers by $2,230.00, to be taken from overtime made by Comm. Peluso, seconded by Comm. Schmidt all in favor
Comm. Alper advised Chief of clean license for F.F. Ermanno Chimmeri.

Motion to approve Lisa Garraway vacation of one day by Comm. Faracco 
Seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Letter received from Chief noting Walter Redwood has been re-qualified for on 3-6-4.

Motion to approve request NTE $500 for Holiday supplies by Comm. Schmidt Seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor

Motion to allow all members access to substation by Comm. Faracco Seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor

Department points and service awards for October, 2014 received.
Letter written by Chairman Alper to Suffolk County Fire Rescue.

Draft of Mutual Aid letter received. Discussion followed.

Chief requested a response regarding F.F. Bill Aquavita medical records. Comm. Alper to follow up and advise.

Chief Cuoco held discussion regarding the future of 911 calls
Discussion held regarding the change in the point system to reflect rescue in for 2015.
Chief Cuoco advised the BOFC that operation santa will be held on12/20/14.

Chief Cuoco advised that the 2014 Installation dinner will be held at HQ on December 13, 2014.
11/10/14
Chief Quagliara stated we will be participating in the Islip Christmas parade on 12/6/2014 and the Bohemia parade on 12/7/2014.

Chief Cuoco requested the use of the sub-station for the Christmas float.
Chief Cuoco thanks the BOFC for their support and assistance for Ex-Captain Larry Guarneri’s funeral. Chief Cuoco also extends his thanks to Perry Rocco and Mariusz Bialecki.

Public comment made by F.F. Bart Gugel. BOFC advised F.F. Gugel to bring his concerns to the Chief’s office.

Comm. Peluso invited Chief’s to a meeting with the Board on 11/17/14 at 7:30pm to review specs on new apparatus.
Motion to approve VM Wear Support at $625 a year for 2015.  Motioned by Comm. Schmidt, seconded Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Motion to amend PO#6329 from $150.00 to $253.17. made by Comm. Schmidt, seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor.

Chiefs request a purchase order not to exceed $150.00 for the department meeting.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt Seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Motion to approve payment of invoice for funeral expense for Ex-Captain Larry Guarnieri from Milk and Sugar in the amount of $2090.00 made by Comm. Schmidt, seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor.
Comm. Faracco asked Chief Cuoco when 3-6-8 will be in service and training complete. Chief advises that 3-6-8 will be in service approx. at months end. Chief Quagliara plans to create an operation manual for 3-6-8.  Comm. Faracco advised Chief’s to research the possibility of new rescue/protective gear that might be needed for 3-6-8.
Comm. Faracco held discussion regarding which vehicle Chief Quagliara will use and if he wanted to change out equipment. Chief Quagliara will advise Board on his plans.
11/10/14

Comm. Peluso turned over PCR’s for QA/ QI to the Chief’s for the month of October 2014.

Comm. Peluso informed Chiefs that parking is still an issue east of the light post.  
Comm. Peluso inquired about the status of Ebola training. Chief Quagliara will speak to Capt. Rosadio to get his update.
Comm. Peluso will speak to EMT Supervisor Scott Crosby in reference to Ebola training.
Comm. Alper is in receipt of the agreement with exchange ambulance. He will review and edit.

Comm. Alper held discussion with Chief Cuoco regarding the 1st responder being out of District. Chief advised he will handle the situation with the parties involved.
District Supervisor advises some issues with the Brush truck. He will speak to Firematic and incorporate his issues with the Chief’s punch list.
Comm. Schmidt reports he is researching Chris Allen’s communications proposal and pursuing other avenues.

Discussion held regarding the possibility of an opening in the Secretary/Treasurers position for 2015. Openings for the Positions to be posted in the newspaper.
Motion by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso to amend previous motion regarding  Lori Ann Messino.  Motion to appoint as Deputy Treasurer through 12/31/2014. 
Motion to move into executive session at 8:50p.m. made by Comm. Schmidt, seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor.

Motion out of executive session to resume meeting at 9:18p.m. made by Comm. Schmidt, seconded by Comm. Peluso, with all in favor.

Disciplinary letter to be sent to dispatcher Joseph Carpinelli.
Comm. Faracco requested an invite be coordinated for December 19, 2014 inviting all employees for a holiday luncheon.  

11/10/14

Discussion held regarding RFP awards for 2015. 

District Supervisor proposes Tuesday, November 25, 2014 a meeting with the EMT’s

Motion to adjourn at 9:40 pm made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Garraway
District Secretary
